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June 11, 2019 
 
 
 
The Honorable Steve Conway 
Chair, Select Committee on Pension Policy 
Olympia, WA 
 
Mr. Matt Smith, State Actuary 
Office of the State Actuary 
 
Dear Senator Conway and Mr. Smith 
 
In regards to the governance of the LEOFF I Retirement System I 
respectfully request the opportunity to address the Select Committee on 
Pension Policy at the June 18, 2019 meeting to dicuss the administration of 
local disability boards.  Some board policies have been brought to my 
attention that may not fall under the board’s authority and certainly don’t 
meet the legislative intent of the law. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this request. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Richard C. Warbrouck 
President Retired Firefighters of Washington 
 


